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All-through news 

 

Just as the pandemic seems at last to be 
easing, we are now learning of new tragedies 
with the Russian invasion of Ukraine. We 
have been contacted by a number of our 
families to ask us as an all through school if 
we intend to act in terms of humanitarian aid 
and also how we are educating and talking to 
our students who are seeing so much on the 
news.    
 
A range of BBC Newsround clips are helpful for 
showing children in an age-appropriate way what is 
occurring. You may wish to refer to these at home:  

● The Russia/Ukraine tensions: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/60073636 

● More about the ongoing conflict: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/60513502 

● The involvement of the UK and US: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/60508750 

● We understand that this news may be 
worrying for our young people: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/13865002 

● Although aimed at staff in schools, parents 
may find this guidance helpful in terms of 
managing such important but sensitive 
content:  
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25
/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-
pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-
and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 

 
Of course, the situation is constantly changing. We 
are working hard, in every phase, to respond to 
student queries, to educate, to focus on our Simon 
Balle value of compassion in relation to the 
experience of refugees, and to ensure that all content 
is age-appropriate.  
 
What are we doing next?  
One of our ex-parents is organising collections of 

winter clothes to be sent to the Ukraine. If you wish 
to donate clean winter clothes (any sort) please put 
them into bags and bring them into the secondary 
reception. We will then call Chris Gould who will 
collect the donations.  
 
The “Disasters Emergency Committee “has launched 
its “Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal” whereby the UK 
Government is matching funds raised. We encourage 
you to visit this website and donate 
https://www.dec.org.uk/ 
 
Walking Bus 
We are so pleased with the success of the walking 
bus to date. Most importantly, the Larch children who 
are on the walking bus love to belong to it! It is clearly 
promoting the importance of walking to school 
(important for every family) and providing a great 
service to a number of families who can drop children 
at the Old London Road car park. We are so grateful 
to our parent volunteers and to our sixth form 
volunteers as well. We would be delighted to see our 
walking bus expand further - not least because it is 
part of the long-term solution to our car park, where 
parents are simply not able to drive their children to 
school. A particular thank you to Jo Brown (governor 
and parent) who has worked tirelessly in the set up 
and continued implementation of the bus. If you 
would like your children to join the bus (for free) or if 
you would like as a parent to volunteer to support the 
bus (could be just one morning per week), then please 
email simonballewalkingbus@gmail.com. If you are a 
sixth former reading this, we need your help! Thank 
you to all.  
 

Music  
There is so much happening in music at the 
moment. Do please click on this link for much more 
information about what has been happening as our 
events return. 
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/march-news-
2022/ 
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Online safety 
As you are aware we focused last term on reminding 
our children and young people of the importance of 
keeping themselves safe online. In school this has 
included specific educational topics, changes of 
passwords and log-ins as well as insisting that phones 
are not used during the school day. We continue to 
ask for your support in some simple ways: 
When your children see you using your phones do 
make sure that you are modelling best practice in the 
language you are using. That you check your child’s 
usage and that parental controls are used. There is a 
wealth of good information online so do educate 
yourselves. 
 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-
resource/parents-and-carers 
 

Vacancies 
We are currently advertising for a number of posts 
including : 

● Primary teacher - permanent 
● Primary teacher - 1 year contract 
● Head of Art & 3D design 
● Teacher - Health & Social Care 
● IT technician/Support desk administrator 

 
Please go to the vacancies tab on our website for 
full details and our application form. We will also be 
posting other vacancies over the next few weeks so 
please do keep looking if you’re interested in 
joining our community. We are also happy to 
receive enquiries about possible employment at 
the school so if you, or someone you know is 
interested in finding out more do please contact us. 

 
Attendance update 
We are so very proud of the increased levels of 
attendance across all phases this term and also the 
fantastic uptake of enrichment both before and after 
school.  Attendance at our virtual parents’ evenings 
and specific year group events at school have also 
been exceptional and we thank you for your support.  
  
The updated attendance policy will soon be available 
to view on the website and we wanted to remind you 
of the protocols and expectations with regard to 
attendance, to ensure that attendance ‘bounces back’ 
following C-19 and periods of lockdown.  
 
It is expected that all students will arrive at their 
lesson by 8.35am to start lessons at 8.40am in the 
secondary phase and 8.50am in the Primary phase. 
Registers will close 20 minutes after those times. 
Parents/carers must call into the school to report any 
absence as soon as possible.   
 
At Simon Balle All-through School, our aim is to 
prepare students for their future lives and careers. 

With this in mind, we require parents/carers to 
observe the school holidays as prescribed. It is 
strongly recommended that holidays are not taken 
during term time and will only be authorised by the 
Headteacher, in exceptional circumstances once 
written permission has been sought.  
 
Any requests for leave during term time must be 
made through the schools centralised system online 
and will be considered on an individual basis and the 
student’s previous attendance record will be taken 
into account. 
 
It is also recognised that some students have medical 
reasons or have struggled with the return to school 
and need support from our pastoral team. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and please do 
get in contact if you need any guidance or support.   
 
All-through news 
Our vision of an all through school, born in 2014, has 
become so much of a reality over the past few weeks! 
I felt so humbled and privileged to attend the Coram 
Shakespeare Festival in Finchley, whereby our 62 
Year 6’s performed Macbeth. The students took up 
this challenge and performed magnificently with 
confidence and maturity. This week, nationally all 
parents of children in Y6 received notification of their 
secondary school. Obviously our students in the 
“Larch” do not need to apply for in an all through 
school, an automatic place is given. However, once 
again the vision of all through is happening, as our Y6 
will become the new Y7 joining 120 fellow Y6 
students in local Hertford schools. A warm welcome 
to all.  
 
Science in our All-through school 
As a school, we are always outward-facing and always 
looking to invite feedback about what we do well and 
where we can look for exciting next steps and 
opportunities for growth.  Part of this professional 
development for leaders and for all staff is through 
our work with Herts for Learning. Yesterday we 
invited expert visitors to our all-through school to 
look at our teaching and learning in science: our HIPs 
(Hertfordshire improvement partners) enjoyed 
visiting lessons from Reception to Year 13; they 
greatly valued speaking with our young people, often 
with their science books again right the way across 
our all-through school; they spent time with leaders 
and teachers at all levels understanding the rationale 
behind the way that we have designed our bespoke 
curriculum at Simon Balle All-through school. There 
is too much to share here! But, they were pleased to 
note how the strength of relationships (teacher-
student and student-student is underpinning all 
enjoyment and readiness for learning); they 
evaluated our work within personal development to 
be very strong indeed; our curriculum is progressive 
and knowledge-rich; our curriculum is taught as 
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intended; and enrichment opportunities and 
opportunities to work scientifically are plentiful. We 
are always open to next steps, and we look forward to 
our written report. This was an exciting day to visit 
lessons across the 14-year journey that our students 
can experience with us.  
 

DofE equipment appeal 
 
As we start or journey with DofE we would like 
to appeal for any unwanted 

● Tents (1-4 man) 
● Sleeping bags (mummy-style with stuff 

sack) 
● Rucksacks 

This equipment would be gratefully received and 
put to good use. Please drop any items off at the 
front office for the attention of Mr Tweed. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebration 
Congratulations to one of our former students, Reece 
Debnam, who after studying at Urdang Academy has 
completed his degree and will be setting sail with 
Royal Caribbean in the cast of Grease. He wrote to 
thank our Music and Drama departments for all the 
support they gave him in the formative years of his 
education. 
 
Congratulations also  to Willow in Year 5 who is part 
of the East of England squad for tumbling who 
represented Simon Balle in a Gymnastics national 
competition at the weekend! Willow showed so many 
of our values at the event where she was up against 
children who were older than her and we are very 
proud of her achievements. Well done Willow! 
 
Alumni 
Finally to add, we are always looking out to connect 
with parents or ex Simon Balle students who have 
chosen scientific careers. The science industry is such 
a wide and exciting field and it is so important that 
your current students understand the opportunities 
available by seeing great role models. Maybe you 
could contribute to science week, give a talk or work 
with individual students face to face or online? Do let 
us know as we are trying to build up an active Simon 
Balle Science Community!  
 

NHS guidance 
Should my child go to school/nursery today? - a 
useful checklist if you are uncertain as to whether 
to send your child into school or not, however 
please note that it is guidance only. 
https://www.hwehealthiertogether.nhs.uk/parents
carers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool 

 
Dates 
 

Saturday 5th March   Big Band evening 
 

Saturday 12th March   Vocal Showcase evening 
 

Monday 14th Mar   Y12 UCAS trip 
 

Wednesday 16th Mar   Y10 geography field trip 
 

Thursday 17th Mar   Y10 geography field trip 
 

Friday 18th Mar   Red Nose Day and MUN conference 
 

Tuesday 22nd Mar                  Y7 residential trip 
 

Thursday 24th Mar   Y12 parents evening 
 

Friday 25th Mar   Y7 residential trip returns 
 

Wednesday 30th Mar   Drama showcase evening   

                                                          

Friday 1st Apr                                End of term - normal finish time 
                                                    
 

 

https://www.hwehealthiertogether.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool
https://www.hwehealthiertogether.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catalyst Coaching Clinics Easter Camps @ Hertford RFC  

Hertford RFC 1stXV Captain Michael Sargent and 1stXV Coach Torran Macdougall are looking forward to returning to Hertford RFC for two dates over 

the Easter break.  

Please see details below- 

4th April 1-2-1 Skill Development * 

Focus: Player Positional Guided  

Time: 60 Mins  (slot to be booked between 9am-3pm)  

Age: U-10 to U-18  

Price: £25  

*Small group bookings available, discounted prices for more players.  

Contact info@catalystcoachingclinics.co.uk  

5th April 1 Day Specialist Skill Clinic 

Focus: Half-Backs & Back 3 development * 

Time: 10am to 2pm 

Age: U-10 to U-18  

Price: £35 

*All positions welcome as clinics cater for all players looking to develop their passing and attacking.  

For further information and to book your place on these fun and engaging rugby clinics please visit: www.catalystcoachingclinics.co.uk/services  

Please email any questions to: info@catalystcoachingclinics.co.uk  
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PSA News 
 
11th March - Hearts of Hope Virtual Balloon Race 
(postponed from 25/2) 

 

There is still time to enter our Virtual Balloon Race! To join, simply follow the link below, before Friday 10th March, 

where you will be able to customise your virtual balloon, adding a message of hope or appreciation, if you wish. 

You will be sent a personal link that allows you to track your balloon throughout the race and view a leaderboard. 

 

We hope that you will enjoy participating in this fun event and warmly welcome students, staff, family and friends 

near or far to join in. There are prizes (and HPs for SB students) up for grabs too. 

 

www.tickettailor.com/events/virtualpta/647042 

 

 

 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/virtualpta/647042


25th March - Doughies Pizza and Cookie Event 
Order by Tuesday 22nd March 

 

We look forward to Doughies returning to Simon Balle with their 12” regular and vegan home pizza making kits 

on 25th March. 

These artisan kits are of exceptional quality and you can now add pepperoni as an optional extra to your kits.  

Please order directly via the Doughies website, and do not forget to include a name and class/form.  

https://doughies.co.uk/products/simon-balle 

Doughies have launched delicious bake at home cookie dough kits too.  Choose from: Chocolate Chip, 

Chocolate Brownie and or Oat and Raisin. 

Please see website. 

Please note, cookie kits are not vegan. 

 

Important information.  Larch Centre orders will be distributed via classrooms and sent home with the children. 

Orders from the secondary phase are welcome but they MUST BE COLLECTED from outside the reception 

office after school on 25th.  Please set a reminder, as any unclaimed kits will be assumed unwanted after 

4.30pm.  They will not keep unrefrigerated over the weekend and we are unable to offer home deliveries. 

 

We are looking for a number of helpers to pack and distribute kits.  Please sign up here, if you can help.  Thank 

you in advance. volunteersignup.org/WT7KY 
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Volunteer opportunities 

Further to the Music Department’s exciting update about this year’s forthcoming live musical events, the PSA is 

delighted to provide support with a bar and refreshments as a great opportunity to fundraise for our school, 

whilst delighting in the talents of our students. 

● An Evening with the Simon Balle Big Band - Saturday 5th March 

● A Vocal Showcase - Saturday 12th March 

We will need your help please to fully support these events.  It’s a great opportunity to meet other parents within 

our school community and you're guaranteed to have a great evening!  Please don’t worry if you’ve not been 

involved in a bar event before – full briefings and guidance will be provided beforehand and on the day. 

 

Signing up is quick and easy, and can be done via: volunteersignup.org/WT7KY 

https://volunteersignup.org/WT7KY

